

June 6, 2010

Emerson Raulerson Florida Department of Environmental Protection 7825 Baymeadows Way, Suite 200B Jacksonville, FL 32256-7598

Re: Trail Ridge Landfill Storm Event Erosion

Dear Mr. Raulerson,

This letter is to inform you that Trail Ridge Landfill experienced significant erosion due to the past week's storm event. As of this writing, the site has received 8.75-inches of rainfall, of which 6.25-inches fell in a two hour span on May 31, 2010. Extensive time and work is needed to repair the eroded areas.

The following is offered as a plan to address the storm damage:

- Currently existing landfill personal are actively addressing the erosion areas.
- Additional personnel and equipment, two additional bulldozers and an additional trackhoe, have been brought to the site to assist with the required work.
- Employee working hours have been extended to help facilitate a timely clean-up.
- Seeding and haying is scheduled to be placed on repaired areas to reduce the reoccurrence of the
 crosions.
- Additional stormwater controls (i.e. earthen berms, stormwater pipes, etc.) have been incorporated in the repair plan.
- It is anticipated that the required erosion work will be completed by July 19, 2010.

The above plans are obviously contingent on more favorable weather patterns and the absence of any unforescen problems or concerns. We will promptly contact you if any issues arise that may alter the completion date set forth above.

We appreciate your considerations and please contact us with any further questions or comments at (904) 289-9100.

Sincerely,

Edward Schmalfeld II, P.E.

District Manager

CC: Fred Forbes, City of Jacksonville Director of Solid Waste Brian Durden, Florida Department of Environmental Protection Gregory Mathes, Director of Landfill Operations Jim Christiansen, Environmental Manager Brian Dolihite, Market Area Engineer